TGES PARTNERS IN GRACE

FEBRUARY 2023

Winter GES Board Meeting

IRVING, TX | JANUARY 20-21

Brad Doskocil, the chairman, led a great meeting with Bernie Hunsucker, Letitia Lii, Tony Taffer, Ken Yates, and Bob Wilkin.

Big announcement: From March 1 until October 31, standard shipping on all U.S. mailing addresses will now be FREE for all orders of \$10 or more! We hope to make this a permanent policy if no unforeseen problems arise.

Starting in September, our school of theology (GESOT) will be expanding to offer more courses. We are offering an unaccredited Master of Arts in Biblical Theology that requires 60 hours



Another great meeting of the Board, along with Sharon as well.

(18 three-hour courses plus a 40-to-60-page master's thesis). Bob's soteriology class last semester and Ken's tough texts class this semester are the first two classes toward that degree. We will also offer a certificate of theology for those who successfully complete those two courses plus four others.

Several books are planned for 2023 including a Bible study booklet on John's Gospel, *The Gospel Is Still Under Siege* by Bob, *An Exegetical Commentary on the Gospel of Mark* by Ken, and *Doctrine for Disciples* by Ken, Bob, and Philippe Sterling.



Just another shot of... "Hey, Sharon, are you in every Board photo?"



The crowd at Berean Memorial Church

Berean Memorial Church

IRVING, TX | JANUARY 1

Continuing my series on Genesis, I (Bob) preached on Genesis 19, "Judgment on Sodom and Gomorrah and the Sparing of Lot," and Genesis 20,

"God Controls from Conception to Grave." Both messages were well received and we had a fellowship lunch afterward. My niece and nephew, Tami and Kevin, and two of their three children, Scott and Lisa, were visiting from California and able to hear me. The day before, New Year's Eve, I was able to complete a marathon (26.2 miles) in Allen, TX. This was my second marathon of 2022 and my first as a 70-year-old. My time was slow (6:29:35), but, hey, I finished. I got a neat finisher's medal that looks like Moses with the ten commandments.

Ken's Ministry in North Texas

On January 15, I (Ken) had the opportunity to speak at First Baptist Church of Honey Grove, TX about what GES is doing. In addition, I told



Men's class at First Baptist Church of Honey Grove.

them about our blogs, podcasts, our website, our magazines, and overseas missions teaching. I was the pastor of the church about 10 years ago.

While at Honey Grove, I also taught the men's Sunday School class on OT salvation. It was a lively discussion, and all agreed they were saved by be-



Men's Bible study near Bonham, TX, on the book of Hebrews.

lieving in the Christ who was to come.

On January 16, I taught a men's Bible study near Bonham, TX on the book of Hebrews. There was a great deal of interaction between those present. Joe Moore, a friend of GES, is part of the group and hopes to make even more of an impact on the group.



Ken is now teaching a Chihuahuan college class (that's a college located in Mexico, not a college for tiny, weird-looking dogs).

Missions Update: Mexico and Beyond

On Jan 21, my wife Pam and I (Ken) traveled to Chihuahua, Mexico, to help a Free Grace missionary family in their ministry. There is a local Bible college there, along with various Bible studies. We plan on being there for three weeks. We are hoping this can turn into a long-term relationship where we will have more opportunities to teach in different capacities. The school is currently teaching different books of the Bible, including Romans, James, and Hebrews. I am scheduled to teach some studies in homes and at a church. The Free Grace message needs to be clearly explained here in Mexico.

Kathryn and I continue to teach weekly Zoom classes with people from all over the world.

27th Annual National Conference

CAMP COPASS, DENTON, TX MAY 22-25

The theme this year is Vital Free Grace Issues. Go to our website to see the schedule and to register.



Growing YouTube Videos

We've been adding about a hundred subscribers per month lately to the Grace Evangelical Society YouTube channel. In December and January, we added two to three hundred per month! My thanks to Mike Lii for all he does to make Ken and me look good on these 5-to-7 minute videos. He's even added 45-to-60 minute videos by Zane Hodges.



